Volume 2 No 4 April 2020

TRI CITY BRIDGE

Spring Int Spring



Gardening is a safe activity in the current environment.

Feedback Welcome

Visit our website: <u>tricitybridge.com</u> for updates.

All Bridge sessions are temporarily suspended until further notice. Stay well, folks

Thank you!

To our club manager and our club president for their quick action on March 14th suspending club play through April 8th.

Also thanks to the club members and visitors who are following the governor's guidelines about staying home to avoid possible contact with the Covid 19 virus.

As of this date there have been no reported cases in Curry County.



Board Secretary/ Treasurer

Vickee De Ladurantey was born in Portsmouth.

Virginia where her Dad was stationed at that time. After her brother was born and her Dad's U.S. Naval tour ended, the family moved to Norwalk, California where they lived until 1969, Vickee's Junior year in high school.

She was an industrious young woman obtaining a part time secretarial job working for a Chiropractor while attending high school. Sixteen year old Vickee met her High School sweetheart in Whittier, California where she graduated the following year.

The couple got married and Vickee got a secretarial job at a steel mill and basically put her husband through college, and herself vicariously since she happily wrote his papers for him. He then became a Police Officer for the City of Newport; they bought a house in West Minster, and Vickee became a stay at home Mom after birthing their first son, Adam. Four years later they had their second son, Brent.

About a year later, the sweet in the marriage turned sour and Vickee and the kids returned to Whittier where Vickee went back to work. Between working and raising the boys, Vickee had little time or interest in anything else i. e. dating, even less so when they became teenagers.

Her life was full; she and her Dad especially enjoyed supporting Brent playing Varsity football in high school. Volume 2 No 4 April 2020

Vickee cont.

Vickee moved to Brookings in 2018 after retiring in 2016 from a 30 year Secretarial career with the Whittier High School District and after several years of nursing her parents.

She stays active with Bridge, Soroptimist, beach walking and spending time with family and friends. Her son Brent resides in Brookings and is a PE teacher at Azalea Middle School; and her son, Adam and his family live in Seattle. Adam has two children, Zoe and Xander.

Vickee's life has been one of taking care of others, first raising her sons and then nursing her elderly parents. Now she takes care of our club members, serving as our Secretary Treasurer and our in house official baker of birthday cakes extraordinaire.

Thank you Vickee! Stay well!

Fun Bridge

Was suspended in March. April Fun Bridge may be announced at a later date.



Board:

Kirk Roberts, President Steve Carter, Vice President Vickee De Ladurantey Secretary/ Treasurer Carol Hanft, and Sandra Waddle, Members at Large

Your Newsletter

If you have suggestions or ideas on content or format please submit to any of the Board members or your editor, Sandra Waddle

Tri City Bridge April Calendar

Date	Event	Time
Thursday, April 9, 2020	Unit Game	Noon
Monday, April 13, 2020	Beginners' Game	1:45
All future Session Dates to be determined		
Thursday, April 16, 2020	*	
Tuesday, April 21, 2020	Unit Game	Noon
Thursday, April 23, 2020	*	
Monday, April 27, 2020	Beginners' Game	1:45
Tuesday, April 28, 2020	*	
Thursday, April 30, 2020	*	
* Regular game starts at Noon.		

April Birthdays: Dottie Ellis, Esperanza Jensen, Shirley Ferrare George Kuppler



April Birthdays may be celebrated at a later date.